Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 28 May 2012 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road Sandy commencing at 7.30 pm
Present:  Cllrs Smyth, Sharman, Runchman, Pettitt and Jackson

Absent:  Cllrs Lunn, Osborne, Scott and White
In attendance: Cllr Sutton and the Town Clerk 

	1
	Election of Chairman (2012/13-01)
It was resolved:  that Cllr Osborne be elected.


	2
	Election of Vice-Chairman (2012/13 -02)
It was resolved: that Cllr Runchman be elected.


	3
	Apologies (2012/13-03)
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Lunn, Osborne, Scott and White.


	4
	Declarations of interest (2012/13-04)
a) Personal 
None
b) Prejudicial

None


	5
	Minutes of previous meetings (2012/13-05)
It was resolved: to approve as a correct record of proceedings the minutes of a meeting of the former Audit Committee held on 20 December 2011 previously circulated to members
It was resolved: to approve as a correct record of proceedings the minutes of a meeting of the former Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 30 January 2012 previously circulated to members


	6
6.1

6.2

6.3

6.4

6.5

6.6
	Financial reports and annual return (2012/13-06)
A financial report showing income and expenditure against the revenue budget for the financial year to date (financial year 2012/13 ie April 2012) was tabled at the meeting.  The Clerk explained that in previous years April’s transactions had not been input to the accounts system until after the previous year end had been completed.  This procedure had been changed but had resulted in some inputting errors as staff became used to the new procedures.  An anomaly was showing at cost centre 601 Miscellaneous with an apparent accrual of £19,654.  The Clerk agreed to look into this and report back at the next meeting.   At the next meeting the report showing income and expenditure against revenue would be more meaningful as at present so few transactions had been coded.
The committee noted that a task group had been established to explore the  position with regard to longer term financial planning (including capital budget) for Sandy Town Council and a meeting of the group was to be held on Monday 11 June immediately after the Development Control Committee (anticipated time 8 pm).
The end of year bank reconciliations and balances for the financial year 2011/12 were presented to the committee.  It was resolved: to note and approve the reconciliations and statement of balances held at the bank.
A report on revenue account performance against budget for the financial year 2011/12 was tabled at the meeting.  The Clerk suggested that as this had only just been made available it should be noted and members would have a further opportunity to ask questions about the report at a later date.
A draft statement of accounts for the financial year 2011/12 had been circulated before the meeting.  It was resolved:  to recommend these to Town Council for adoption at the Town Council meeting on 18 June 2012.
The annual return and statement of variances had been circulated to committee members before the meeting.  Section 2 of the annual return the Statement of Governance was discussed.  It was resolved: to recommend the return for approval at the Town Council meeting on 18 June 2012.


	7
7.1
7.2
	Office equipment (2012/13-07)
A report from the Clerk on replacement of telephone equipment had been circulated in advance of the meeting and members noted that the telephone system had been replaced on Saturday 26 May 2012 at a total cost of £2,798.  A service contract at a cost of £67.50 per quarter had been agreed and two UPS battery back-ups had been purchased and fitted to the phone system and the computer system.  The cost of the phone system was to be met from the contingency account.  The backups and service contract costs would be met from within the agreed office maintenance budget.  Members noted that the doorbell/intercom was no longer functional.
It was resolved: to approve the action taken by the Clerk
A report and recommendation to upgrade the Town Council’s photocopying equipment had been circulated before the meeting and this was discussed in detail.
It was resolved: to terminate the existing rental agreement and enter into a new 5 year leasing agreement for a Konica Minolta Bizhub C280 at a rental cost of £436.39 per quarter.  The cost of the rental agreement would be met from within the existing revenue account and efforts would be made to promote photocopying services within the community to generate some compensatory income.  

Members discussed the use of consumable resources and the options for moving towards a more paperless environment.  It was agreed to make no significant changes at present.



	8
8.1
8.2
	Committee arrangements (2012/13-08)
It was resolved: that future Policy, Finance and Resources committee meetings would include a public participation session (which would come after the Declaration of interests item on the agenda) at which members of the public would be able to ask questions or address the committee on any topic relevant to the work of the committee.  Members of the public would still have the opportunity to speak to specific agenda items immediately before those items.  However, this option was an alternative to the engaging in the public participation session.  In either case members of the public would be asked to give notice of the wish to speak and to speak for a maximum of 3 minutes.  

It was resolved: that the Human Resources sub-committee would meet quarterly and the first meeting would be held at 6 pm on 18 June 2012.  Specific and clear terms of reference were believed to be very important and these were to be prepared for discussion at the next meeting by the Clerk.  


	9
	Human Resources (2012/13-09)
It was resolved:  that under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended) members of public and press were excluded from the meeting for this item of business since it involved the likely disclosure of confidential personal information as defined as exempt information in Part 1 of Schedule 12a of the Local Government Act 1972.
The Clerk provided an oral report to members giving details of sick leave, morale and factors affecting work amongst the staff team.   Mr Colin Eaton was commended for his flexibility and willingness to support the Council’s work by volunteering to work extra hours during the Jubilee and preceding weekend.    Members discussed a range of related issues which were to be explored further at the next Human Resources sub-committee meeting.
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